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SUPER SCIENCE WEEK 2022 
Well done to everyone for their  

incredible interest and enthusiasm 
during Science Week. We thoroughly 

enjoyed exploring the wonderful 
world of science to increase our 

knowledge and understanding of all 
things scientific.  

Many thanks to Mrs Condliffe for her 
excellent leadership and organisation.  
Many thanks also to the families that 
came along to our Science afternoon. 
It was absolutely fabulous to see so 
many of you in school. We hope that 
you found the afternoon informative 

and enjoyed taking part in the  
learning activities alongside our  

Science Ambassadors. 
Well done again to all the Holden Lane 
Super Scientists - you have made us 

very proud!  

                       PRIMARY SCHOOL LEADERSHIP AWARDS 2022 
Many congratulations to Elsie-Mae, Liam, Naceyah, Reyah and 
Uno who were recently invited to Port Vale Football Club to 

receive an award for their outstanding work as Sports 
Leaders. They joined other Stoke on Trent schools to 

receive their special certificate and trophy. Mr Edwards also 
made a speech to describe what an outstanding contribution 
they have made to our school. Well done to our Year 6 role 
models for being excellent ambassadors throughout their 

time at our school. Their contributions have been  
exceptional. Congratulations Elsie-Mae, Liam, Naceyah, Reyah 

and Uno ~ we are very proud of you and wish you continued 
sporting success as you move to Year 7! 

Many thanks to Miss Bagguley, Mr Gibson, Mrs Reece and all 
the parents and carers who supported this special event.  

ANNUAL AWARDS PRESENTATION 2022   

OUR THANKS 

Thank you to all the parents and families that 
joined us for our very special Awards  

Presentations this week. We were delighted to 
welcome you all into school to celebrate the  
outstanding success and achievements of our 

children.  
We are extremely proud of all our children and 

look forward to more super learning and  
excellent achievements next year.  

Thank you for your continued support and very 
well done to everyone at Holden Lane!  

Congratulations to our award winners,  
you made your teachers and  
families extremely proud! 

GOODBYE, GOOD LUCK AND THANK YOU 
As the Summer Term draws to an end, we are saying goodbye, 
good luck and thank you to Miss Laws and Mrs Matthew who 

are leaving Holden Lane for pastures new.  
Mrs Roberts also leaves us this term following over 26 years 

of dedicated service. Her commitment to our school is greatly 
appreciated and we wish her a very long and happy 

retirement.    
On behalf of everyone at Holden Lane, we would like to wish 

them all the very best for the future and sincerely thank 
them for their hard work and commitment to our school.  

GOOD LUCK FOR THE FUTURE FROM US ALL! 

STOKE CITY FOOTBALL CLUB  
GIRLS’ FOOTBALL 

A huge well done to our Year 6 girls’ football 
superstars who took part in a special Stoke 

City Football event on Monday evening.   
Elsie-Mae, Kaci and Tanya were invited to 
represent Holden Lane at the event that 

was organised to showcase gifted and 
talented girl footballers in partnership with 

the Stoke City Girls’ Academy. They girls 
participated with great enthusiasm and 

showed excellent teamwork as they took 
part in a range of activities to develop their 
skills before playing a match. They made us 
very proud and were an absolute credit to 

our school.  
Many congratulations to the girls for 

demonstrating such fabulous sporting talent.  
Many thanks to Miss Bagguley, Mrs Reece 
and the parents that came along to offer      

support and encouragement.  

KEELE COUNTY GAMES CELEBRATION  
Congratulations to our Year 6 sports stars who took part in 
the County Games at Keele University. Chloe, Helin, Lucas 
and Trai joined other pupils from across the city to take 
part in a range of activities to promote inclusive sports, 

including blind athletics, archery, kurling and boccia.  
At the end of the event, there was a celebration ceremony 
at which Lucas was awarded a special award for positivity 

and effort.  
Very well done to everyone for showing such enthusiasm 

and excellent teamwork. 
Thank you to Chloe, Helin, Lucas and Trai for making us 

very proud and representing our school so well.  



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Please make a note of the following dates for your diary: 

 

 Wednesday 13th July ~ Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly at 9.10am 

 Thursday 14th July ~ Year 6 Prom at 5.30pm 

 Friday 15th July ~ Bring and Buy Uniform Sale at 3pm 

 Tuesday 19th July ~ Non-uniform Charity Fundraiser 

 Tuesday 19th July ~ School closes for end of Summer Term 2022 

 Wednesday 20th July ~ SCHOOL CLOSED FOR STAFF TRAINING 

 Monday 5th September ~ School closed for staff training 

 Tuesday 6th September ~ Autumn Term 2022 begins for pupils  
 

SCHOOL UNIFORM FOR SEPTEMBER 2022 

We would like to request that parents donate unwanted school  
uniform for a bring and buy sale which will take place on  

Friday 15th July after school.  If you have any items of school 
uniform that are no longer needed that are in good condition, we 

would be delighted if you would donate them to school.  
 We are very much looking forward to seeing all of our pupils in their 

new uniform as we start the new school year in September and would be most grateful if parents and carers would continue 
to support us by ensuring that children attend school in the correct school uniform to reinforce our high standards.  

This includes their shirt, tie, school jumper and sensible black shoes. Please note that trainers, shoes with heels, purple 
sweatshirts and polo-shirts are not part of our uniform.   

Please support us to ensure that each and every child feels proud to be part of Holden Lane Primary School. 
Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. 

Our uniform is available from the National Schoolwear Centre in Hanley. 

YEAR 6 LEAVERS’ ASSEMBLY 

Families of our Year 6 children are 
warmly invited to join us to share their 

last class assembly on  
WEDNESDAY 13th JULY at 9. 1 0am.  
We hope that you will come along and 

join us.  

PARENT CONSULTATION ~ OUR THANKS 

Thank you to all the parents and families that joined us for 
Parent Consultation this week. We were  

delighted to welcome you all into school to celebrate the 
achievements of our children and to discuss their end of term 

report. If you were unable to attend Parent Consultation, 
please see your child’s class teacher who will be happy to  

arrange a convenient appointment.  
Many thanks also for completing our questionnaires.  

Your opinions are very much appreciated and the  
results will be used to further develop our school and its 
partnership with our parents and families. If you did not  

complete a parent questionnaire, please see the office who 
will provide a copy for you.  

Thank you for your continued support.  

HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES AND FOOD AT WESLEY HALL 

Wesley Hall would like to invite our children to their Holiday Activities and Fun 
(HAF) sessions that are taking place in the August holidays. The sessions will run 
from 3rd August to 25th August from 10.30am to 2.30pm. There will be a range 

of fun activities on offer and a healthy meal will be provided.  
If you would like to register for a place, please email wesleyhallkids@gmail.com 

NON-UNIFORM DAY FUNDRAISER  

TUESDAY 19th JULY 

We are holding a non-uniform fundraising day on Tuesday 
19th July to raise money for Animal Welfare. Children are 
invited to come to school in their own clothes in exchange 

for a small donation to our charity.   
We hope that everyone will get involved. 
Thank you for your continued support.  

SCHOOL CALENDAR 2022/2023 
School will open for children after 

the summer break on  
TUESDAY 6TH SEPTEMBER 

2022. 
A school calendar is enclosed 
with your newsletter for your 

information. 
Please note that term dates are 

also available on the school  
website.  


